CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
APRIL 11, 2017
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of March 14, 2017 Council meeting.
· April accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report – March
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters

· Sewer Farm Lease Negotiations 

· Baker School District 5J Proposed Changes-Superintendent Mark Witty

· Park Use Policy

· Appoint Budget Committee

Old Business
New Business
Council/Committee Reports

Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
APRIL 11, 2017
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the April 11, 2017 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Katie Jones Bedolla, Lisa Whited, Ken Bain and Connie Pound Lewis. Council member John Shurtleff arrived at 6: 27 pm. Council member Don Adcock was absent. Also present was City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Brandon Fry. 

Citizens present: Sandy Wood, Teri Johnson, Floyd Johnson, Garla Rowe and Wendy Pierce. Also present were Baker School District 5-J Superintendent Mark Whitty and Kevin Cassidy Baker School District 5-J Board of Directors and Sewer Farm Lessee Jim Aldrich.
Agenda Item No. 1 – Administrative Matters

Baker School District 5J Proposed Changes-Superintendent Mark Whitty

Baker School District 5J Superintendent Mark Whitty gave a presentation to the Council concerning the Long-Range Facilities Planning process which evaluates the current conditions of the district’s schools. The last Facilities Assessment was conducted in 2006, since that time there have been a number of things that have shifted including safety concerns. The Baker 5J School District received a $20,000 grant in 2016 for Facilities Assessment and a $25,000 grant for a Long-Range Facilities Plan from the State of Oregon. The State of Oregon has a program where they will match the amount of a bond the School District passes, the amount depends on the size of the district. The State would probably match 4 million if the Baker 5J School District passed a bond for 4 million. Mark gave an overview of each school and the number of students and capacity. The Long-Range Facilities Planning Committee consists of 25 individuals that are working on a solution to the problems, the group meets one or two times a month. The problems include overcapacity in the two remaining grade schools in Baker City, Brooklyn and South Baker and Haines Elementary in Haines. There used to be four grade schools in Baker City but the district closed and sold Churchill. The district still owns North Baker which now houses several different organizations including the Web Academy. Poor conditions and overcapacity in the Middle School and the absence of a cafeteria. And an excess of space in the High School. The group includes some staff and school board members but most are residents of the district.
Sewer Farm Lease Negotiations

Mayor Brown explained that the sewer farm lease needed to be negotiated for 2017. The lessee Jim Aldrich paid $20.00 per acre in 2016. 
Discussion followed.

Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to lease the sewer farm to Jim Aldrich for $20.00 per acre for 2017. Councilor Bain seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Park Use Policy
The Council was provided with a draft copy of the Park Use Policy which had been discussed in a previous meeting.
Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to accept the Park Use Policy. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Appoint Budget Committee
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the returning Budget Committee members are Katherine Down, Andi Walsh, Melissa Brown, Peter Hall and Richard Howe. Gary Johnson has volunteered to serve on the budget committee also. 

Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to appoint Gary Johnson to the Budget Committee. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 2– Consent Agenda
Councilor Pound-Lewis made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Katie Jones-Bedolla seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 3 – City Recorder/Public Works Reports
City Recorder

SEI Filing
City Recorder Valerie Russell reminded the Council the deadline to file the Oregon Government Ethic Commission Statement of Economic Interest is April 15th.


Planning Training
There is a Planning Training that Planning Director Richard Howe would like to attend. The classes are in LaGrande April 26th and April 27th and the cost is $90.00. 


Landfill Attendant
The Landfill attendant, Sheila Holman, is unable to work at the Landfill April 15th. A volunteer is needed to work at the Landfill. 

Councilor Shurtleff volunteered to work at the Landfill April 15th.

Easter Egg Hunt
The annual Easter Egg Hunt will take place April 15th at the Grange, 10:00 am.

Agenda Item No. 4 – Mayor’s Report
Mayor Brown stated that Larry Curry applied for the part time position for park maintenance and that he feels that Larry would do a great job.

Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to hire Larry Curry for the part time position. Councilor Jones-Bedolla seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 5 – Public Comments

Wendy Pierce
Citizen Wendy Pierce addressed the Council concerning renting out camp spaces in her vacant lot for the Solar Eclipse, Motorcycle Rally and the 4th of July events. 

Mayor Brown stated that if it was a permanent camping area it would need to go before the Planning Commission for approval but the Council had already given permission for occasional events in an earlier meeting.
Councilor Whited questioned if the City was going to prohibit camping in the parks during the Eclipse. 

Mayor Brown stated that it would be a liability issue for the City to allow camping in the parks. The Council determined that “No Camping” signs need to be posted in the parks.

Ken Bain
Councilor Bain stated that Timothy Bishop from Baker County Tourism is planning on having a public meeting in Haines to provide information to prepare for the Solar Eclipse Event.
Discussion followed.
There were no other public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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